
I believe the proposed NSPS is excessive and will undermine the Civil Service and hurt the mission of the DoD employees.  My main concern pertains to Pay and Pay Administration – Subpart C.

The pay-for-performance system does not provide an equitable method for appraising and compensating employees.  In theory, it appears to be a viable solution for revamping the antiquated personnel system.  However, in actuality, it will not be successful due to the lack of good quality supervisors and managers.  During my career with the federal government, I’ve experienced too many supervisors who reward employees based on their best interest and not performance.  In other words, the employee that caters to the supervisor’s every need will get rewarded over one who’s a high performer but doesn’t play this game.  In the long run, the unrewarded, hard working individuals will leave for better jobs and the weak ones will remain.
The proposed regulation will also deteriorate the team concept.  It actually promotes the “every man for himself” concept.  Employees will become less willing to help others because it may affect their pay.  It already occurs in the existing system but will become rampant in the proposed one.  Employees will safeguard their knowledge, skills, and abilities in order to outperform his/her co-workers for a pay increase.  It will cause lower productivity because individuals will be focusing on ways to undermine others in order to impress the supervisor.

I recommend that the proposed NSPS regulations be withdrawn, and a more thorough and collaborative process be initiated between the affected parties.
